
 

 
TGDT Board Meeting 

Date: 12th December 2018 

Discovery Centre, Tomintoul – 4 - 7pm 

Minutes 

Present: Doug Nisbet (DN, TGDT Director & Chair), David Toovey (DT, TGDT Director & Treasurer), John 

Polak (JP, TGDT Director) Tilly Smith (TS, TGDT Director), Andy Wallace (AW, TGDT Director), Jenny Herschell 

(JH, TGDT Director) 

 

In attendance: Oli Giles (OG, TGDT), Rebecca Irons (TGDT), Fiona Robb (FR, HIE), Liz Henderson (CNPA), 

Steve Smith (SS, Chair TGLP) 

 

Actions carried over from 14/11/18 (updates in italics) 

All actions for the 14th November Board Meeting have been discharged 

 

Minutes 

Minutes of 

previous 

meeting 

14th November 2018 TGDT Board minutes approved. 

Proposed by Tilly Smith 

Seconded by Andy Wallace 

 

 

Matters 

arising from 

previous 

actions 

CES have informed TGDT that there are two interested parties in the 

Bike Hub. 

 

OG has now opened a savings account. OG is meeting with the 

accountant in February. 

 

AW asked about the appointment of Company Secretary for the 

trading subsidiary and highlighted the need for support and training re: 

competencies. OG highlighted the need to revisit strengthening the 

board. SS highlighted the governance training available through the 

Landscape Partnership training project. 

 

DN has been in contact with North East Arts Touring (NEAT) to 

arrange 2 events as a trial. DN advised that these will not clash with 

the Screen Machine. 

 

Sunday 14th April, Clydebuilt Puppet Theatre, ‘The Lighthouse 

Keeper’s Tale’ at Richmond Hall 

 

 

 

 



 

Wednesday 24th April, ‘Doorways in Drumorthy’ at Glenlivet Hall 

 

The cost will be dependent on the type of film or live show. Tickets 

would be sold via an online ticket agency and local box office. TGDT 

would not receive any commission until they reach a ceiling on ticket 

sales. Money back would be via a grant system. DN advised the cost 

to be approximately £145/ event. They would be both low risk and 

income, however income could be enhanced through food/ drink 

offer. The board agreed payment of a membership cost of £75 and for 

DN to be the contact for NEAT. 

 

DT highlighted that the April date would rule a lot of farmers out due 

to full-on farming activity. DN advised that the overall programme 

would be looked at after the trial events. 

 

RI confirmed that she and OG have drafted an application to the 

Social Innovation Fund. Projects must be a collaboration between a 

social enterprise and academic/ research institution. The closing date 

for applications is Monday 17th December. One academic expression 

of interest has been received via Interface from Queen Margaret’s 

University to collaborate with TGDT on the proposed project. 

 

Conflict of 

interest 

The board discussed and agreed to adopt the conflict of interest 

policy. 

 

AW asked if there was a conflict between a proposed caravan park in 

Tomintoul and the Bowling Club. AW suggested Glenlivet Hall as an 

alternative site ripe for development without the same conflicts. This 

would require engagement with the hall and local community 

regarding what could be done.  

 

JH asked whether it could be both sites. DN suggested that the 

primary focus should be Tomintoul. 

 

DN proposed working closely with the Bowling Club to support them 

in areas such as the renewal of their artificial surface. 

JH highlighted the site alongside the Crown Estate office on the lower 

hill. DN said that this site had been considered as it has a good view 

and is visible from the Lecht road but has drainage issues. DN and OG 

can discuss the site again with Simon Ovenden, CES. 

 

JP highlighted the need to get some comparative costs in order to 

make an informed decision on any sites. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Landscape 

Partnership  

 TS and OG remain on the Landscape Partnership Board, however 

there is a need to find others to join from within or out-with the 

TGDT board. 

 

SS gave an update on the LP programme. The monies allocated to 

each project are being re-examined now that the programme has 

been running for 2 years. This is to ensure that there is no 

 



 

underspend and that monies previously allocated to each project are 

required and if not are diverted accordingly.  

Board Health 

Check 

Board members agreed to postpone adoption of the board health 

check until the January board meeting. 

 

JP highlighted the importance of having a complaints policy and 

procedure in place prior to future community meetings.  

 

OG recommended adopting a quality assurance (QA) system such as 

PQASSO, a QA system would support the OSCR process. 

 

TS suggested sharing a shortened version of the Board Health Check 

with the businesses. DT proposed putting it on TGDT’s website. 

 

DN proposed all board members read the health check and feedback 

comments to OG by 6th January with a view to adopting it at the next 

board meeting on 9th January.  

All: to read health 

check and feedback 

comments to OG via 

email by 6 January 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Delfinity  DN has received Delfinity’s report and has highlighted some aspects 

which require further work. No final agreement with the objectors 

has been reached. FR asked the board feedback to her regarding their 

work with Delfinity.  

 

3 community engagement events are planned: 

1. Charitable Status – The rationale for this will be presented at 

the meeting planned to take place on 7th February. FR has 

introduced DN to an expert in constitutions from TSI Moray 

who could answer questions at the meeting and provide 

another view. Delfinity could be asked to chair the discussion.  

2. Discovery Centre – TS felt a complaints procedure should be 

in place prior to this meeting. 

3. Marketing and Events  

 

 

DN to feedback to 

FR re: Delfinity 

 

 

 

DN to invite TSI 

Moray constitution 

expert to meeting 7th 

Feb 

 

 

Project 

updates 

Participation Project 

RI shared the volunteer roadmap she had produced for milestone 3 of 

the participation project. Evidence has been submitted for assessment 

to TSI Moray for a Volunteer Friendly Award. RI is currently working 

on milestone 4 - continuation funding. An application to the Social 

Innovation Fund (SIF) will be submitted on 17th December to further 

develop the participation project with a focus on underrepresented 

groups such as young people. Other possible sources of funding 

include: The Big Lottery via their grants for community-led activity; 

and a co-operative project via Moray or Cairngorm LEADER  

 

RI to submit 

application to SIF by 

17th Dec 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finance 

report 

Finance reports circulated via email prior to meeting by OG. All to read and 

feedback any 

comments to OG 

Strategy & 

2019 Business 

Plan 

Organisation 

There was a discussion around staffing. The proposed SIF project 

would require 2 posts if successful. 

 

 

 



 

 

OG highlighted the need to retain core members of staff and 

specifically in terms of management of the Discovery Centre. OG 

presented a range of options with financial implications to the board 

for consideration. One option is a post on an annualised hours basis 

with the member of staff being front of house April to October and 

concentrating on marketing, behind-the-scenes work and support for 

other projects during the closed season.  

 

TS highlighted that such a post would need to increase the income to 

justify the expense. 

 

LH asked whether Landscape Partnership money could be used in 

proving such a post. SS clarified that LP funding can’t be used in a 

revenue capacity. 

 

Trading/ Social Enterprise 

Discovery Centre re-configuration 

DN presented the various proposed office space solutions received 

from Gordon Smith Architects and there was discussion around this. 

DN highlighted the infill extension as creating a dual-purpose space 

which could be re-purposed for revenue earning, it could also provide 

equipment storage. The possibility of Landscape Partnership 

contribution to the costs of such an extension was raised. SS agreed 

this could be discussed at the next LP board meeting as an asset which 

benefits HLF objectives in terms of providing a community store. 

 

LH highlighted the timescales required for such an extension given the 

Discovery Centre reopens on March 29th. SS suggested that a 

portacabin could be a short-term solution. 

 

It was agreed that further discussion with the architect was required. 

 

Retail 

DN proposed identifying crafters and a local produce group for retail 

stock at the Discovery Centre. DN suggested consideration be given 

to whether the location of the reception space could be changed? 

Also, if the displays in the reception area were self-interpretive 

whether the space could be configured differently? 

 

FR highlighted the need for community buy-in and that the planned 

community engagement event at the Discovery Centre would provide 

an opportunity for wider discussion on this matter.  

 

LH suggested selling branded National Park products as these were 

not sold elsewhere in the village. 

 

DN proposed fundraisers such as ‘car-boot’ type events with the 

bowling green. In addition, the Square was highlighted as an ideal 

location due to the benefit to other businesses. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Hostel 

OG advised that the hostel requires some maintenance to retain its 

four-star status. He confirmed that Kenny Harris is keen to return as 

hostel warden next season. Kenny may be able to work on marketing. 

 

SS asked whether smaller tour operators could be approached e.g. 

those running photography, cycling or other interest-based holidays. 

 

Development of multimedia feature 

OG suggested incorporating other elements into the Virtual Reality 

exhibit e.g. Dark Skies. 

 

The discussion returned to the layout/ possible extension to the 

Discovery Centre required to accommodate a multimedia feature. It 

was agreed that any such feature required a cost benefit analysis. JP 

highlighted a modular system as another option to consider re: layout. 

 

Events 

Event ideas discussed: 

 

Country fair at the Games Park in Tomintoul June 2019. JH suggested 

the Square could be used as an alternative to the Games Park 

particularly if it’s a smaller event the first year. DN highlighted the 

safety considerations if held on the Square. However, it was agreed 

that it could be done in the same style as the motorcycle festival. 

 

Wild in the Park will be repeated in Oct 2019. 

 

Lit event at Blairfindy Castle October 2020, which could feature re-

enactors and a medieval banquet possibly at the Glenlivet Distillery 

Malt Barn. 

 

OG will contact Glenlivet Distillery in the New Year regarding them 

supporting Skerryvore again in May 2019. 

 

Whisky in the Park – DN proposed a food twinning idea. SS suggested 

Ghillie Basan would be a good contact regarding the food aspect. The 

options re: event timing discussed included: coinciding with the 

Speyside Whisky festival in May; or the Dufftown whisky festival in 

autumn. AW also highlighted September as a good time when people 

are still about. Another event could focus on distilleries without 

visitor centres. It was suggested that Scott Ashworth from The 

Whisky Castle be approached for advice regarding an event. 

 

Development Portfolio 

Housing 

OG advised that applications had been made to the Scottish Land fund 

and Rural Housing Fund. OG outlined the 3 stages of the project: 

Feasibility - January to March 2019; Development – March to 

December 2019; and Build January 2020 to January 2021. There is the 

option to pull out at each stage. Matched funding is required for the 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OG to contact 

Glenlivet Distillery 

re: Skerryvore 2019 

 

 

 



 

development stage. Highland Small Communities Housing Trust 

(HSCHT) have provided excellent support to the Trust on the 

project. Moray council are supportive of the project also. HSCHT will 

conduct consultation with the community in addition to wider 

consultation with communities out-with the area. 

 

Bike Hub 

Discussed the option of a Dark Skies Observatory near to the Bike 

Hub. SS advised approaching Sam Robinson and David Newlands 

regarding Dark Skies. They have created Cairngorms Astronomy 

Group on Facebook. LH advised that Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) will 

be opening a new fund programme in January. 

 

AOB   

DONM Wednesday 9th January 2019, 5 – 7pm at the Discovery Centre.   

 

 


